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From Our Color Guard Past Commander 

End of Term Summary, Washington State Color Guard Commander 2017-2019 
Nearing the close of my term as Color Guard Commander reflection on the state of our organization 
reveals remarkable changes over the past 24 months. 
Our national accomplishment for the year occurred just prior to our annual 2019 WASSAR meeting in 
Olympia. Each year three Color Guard members are selected to post the colors in the Olympia, House 
of Representatives. This year the Color Guard was represented by Stan Wills, Spokane Chapter #1, 
Dick Motz, Alexander Hamilton Chapter. And Jan Lemmer, Drummer.  The individual photograph of 
Compatriot Lemmer was so patriotic it was selected as the cover of the Fall issue of the NSSAR Colorguardsman magazine. 
Significant activity increases were seen in Spokane Chapter #1, George Washington Chapter, Seattle Chapter, John Paul 
Jones Chapter, Mid-Columbia Chapter and the Alexander Hamilton Chapter. Over the past two years we have increased our 
outreach in Parade participation, community historical presentations, and presence in the public schools. All resulting with 
increased visibility and membership. 
Seattle chapter (Neil Vernon) and George Washington Chapter (Leland Hutchins) have shown explosive color guard growth 
while John Paul Jones and Alexander Hamilton have dramatically increased their presence in our respective school districts. 
We all know that public and private schools are difficult to penetrate however through positive presupposition and 
gregarious personalities our long term efforts have paid off. 
John Paul Jones presence and organization at the Pacific Northwest Colonial Festival in Port Angeles, WA, has dramatically 
increased our visibility on the Olympic Peninsula promoting SAR interest resulting in new memberships. Under the 
Leadership of Color Guard Captain Fred Gilbert, the John Paul Jones booth provides historical “Hay Bale” presentations on 
timely Revolutionary topics. The mission of History, Education and Patriotism is deeply imbedded in each of the John Paul 
Jones volunteers at the festival. 
Spokane Chapter #1 is continuing to show significant Eastern Washington presence using a multi prong approach through 
parades, school/community presentations, new citizen Naturalization ceremonies and honoring veterans at the return of 
Honor Flights. Their Color Guard is always at the ready, often with just a few days’ notice to participate in community 
events. They are the personification of “Minutemen” at the ready. 
Eastern Washington is fortunate enough to have the Mid-Columbia chapter also exhibiting a strong presence in south 
central Washington. Continuing to add to their “Patriot Chest” presentation and the addition of “Medicine in the 
Revolution”, new interest and membership is growing from their efforts. 
From the top down there was a change in the 2019 Color Guard Command. The responsibility for receiving and fulfilling 
color guard requests changed from the Washington State Color Guard Commander to the individual Chapter Color Guard 
Captains. The change in decision making streamlined requests for activity acceptance or denial to the local chapter. 
With only a few glitches, the transition was well received by the Chapter CG Captains. 
Let us not forget all the chapter presidents and color guard captains who faithfully submit articles to the NSSAR periodicals 
highlighting chapter activities each and every quarter. If you chapter has not made a submission please consider finding a 
member for this role. 
One of the most notable contributions to WASSAR is the Color Guard web page created by Compatriot Dick Motz. Dick has 
personally added Event links for all upcoming activities including maps, parking and a direct link to the event home page 
answers the 5 W’s members traditionally ask before an event. Dick has also created Information and Data links providing 
easy access to such topics as Color Guard Medals and requirements, Uniform sources/prices, Color Guard Newsletter, and 
your own downloadable table to keep track of all your personal event participation as you move toward medal 
achievement.  If you have any questions regarding activity in other chapters, Dick has also completed the Color Guard 
Directory, the first ever, to include names and photos of color guard members state wide. If you have a new member to 
your chapter’s color guard, please send a photo and the correct spelling of the members name. It will be posted online. 
IMPORTANT: We are living in historic times here in Washington and all color guardsmen are part of it. We have witnessed 
the creation of the WASSAR Color Guard through the sheer determination of Stan Wills (Eastern Washington) and Bob 
O’Neal (Western Washington). The origin of the first WASSAR Fife and Drum Corps by Viren Lemmer, along with the first 
ever Washington State NSSAR annual conference in 2021. We are a vibrant organization and YOU are part of this. This 
year’s group of Color Guard Captains are the first to have assumed the increased role for color guard participation in your 
chapter region. 
YOUR ASSIGNMENT FOR all Chapter Captains: Think back to parade applications, equipment needed, communications with 
your fellow color guardsman, transportation and miscellaneous expenses and pass that information to those who follow 
you. You are the first to walk this path and your words will influence those who follow in your footsteps.  You are part of 

https://cg.wasar-ah.org/
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Living History. 
To every Color Guardsman in Washington State I wish you all a very Happy Holiday Season as I pass the torch to the 
incoming, 2020 WASSAR Color Guard Commander, Neil Vernon, Seattle Chapter. Just like presents over the holidays, I can’t 
wait to see Neil’s vision unwrapped for the WASSAR Color Guards future. 

Respectfully Submitted, Arthur Dolan, WA State-SAR, Past Commander, WA State Color Guard. 

From The Deputy Commander 
In an endeavor to consolidate several documents created over the past years, 
I have begun to compile a Field Manual as a guide for our Color Guard. 
At this point it is a living document and subject to change daily and even hour 
to hour. 
I welcome your input and suggestions for items that should be added, 
removed, or corrected.  It is available on-line at this link. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, Dick Motz, WA State-SAR, Vice Commander, WA State Color Guard. 

The Native American Moment 
By Stan Wills, Vice Commander, Washington State SAR Color Guard  

Native Americans at Bunker Hill 
Native Americans fought alongside of the Colonist at the Battle of Bunker Hill. The Battle saw the 
gallant participation of at least 15 Indian soldiers, including members of the Mashpee 
Wampanoag, Hassanamisco, Nipmuc,Tunxis, Mohegan, and Pequot tribes. Among those were 
Joseph Paugenit (Mashpee), Ebenezer Ephraim (Hassanamisco), John Wampee (Tunxis), and Jonathan Occum & 
Samuel Ashbow (Mohegan). Rebecca Tanner (Mohegan) had two sons killed at Bunker Hill and eventually lost all 5 
sons fighting in the Rev War. The Indians were responsible for guarding the East rail fence. When they ran out of 
Powder they fought with tomahawks and knives until they were killed by overwhelming 
British soldiers. They were buried in a mass grave at Bunker Hill (Breed's Hill) and small 
plaque was placed there to honor their sacrifice. 
Despite such losses, most Indians believed their contribution to an American Victory 
would improve their situation. But despite their sacrifice and commitment, the Indians 
were no better off than they had been before the war. Despite risks taken and lives lost 
during the Rev War, the native Americans continued to be relegated to second-class 
citizens. They could not vote, and tribal lands continued to be taken away from their 
control. The phrase "all men are created equal" applied only to white patriots, not to "Patriots of Color". 

WA State Color Guard Schedule Of Events Link 

 

mailto:)awdolan@comcast.net
https://cg.wasar-ah.org/CG_FM_DRAFT.pdf
mailto:dm-sar@comcast.net
https://cg.wasar-ah.org/CG_EventsSchedule.pdf
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Regional Area Activities  
================================= Northern Region ============================== 

2 Nov: Greater Seattle DAR Regents Council 2019 National Defense 
Luncheon in Bellevue. 
 
 
Great group at the event. 
Posting the Colors were (top l to r) Greg Emerson, John Kraft, Hugh Jonson, 
Dick Motz. 
With the F&D were (bottom l to r) Terry Barker, Stephanie Conroy, Viren 
Lemmer, Alonda Droege, Jan Lemmer, Melonie Liening. 
 

 
 
16 Nov: John Kraft presents the SAR Bronze Good Citizenship 
Medal to Kelly Davidson as Teresa Addison (President of the VFW 
Auxiliary in Oak Harbor) and Aaron Taggert (Sons of the American 
Legion Commander) look on. 
Kelly had a vision and spearheaded a nine-month effort and 
coordinated many local organizations to bring a world class 
Memorial Day Ceremony to the town of Oak Harbor this year. 
 
 

 
 
17 Nov: John Kraft was very proud to present a Flag Recognition certificate to Faye Johnson 
widow of retired Navy Senior Chief Petty Officer.  Faye has proudly and prominently displayed the 
American Flag for many years.  
 
 
 
 
 

10 Dec: Compatriots Mike Hutchins and John Kraft of the George Washington 
chapter were honored to present the SAR Flag Award to Maple Leaf Cemetery.  
The Cemetery District Commissioners, Lee Koetje, Mark Forbes, and Heidi Beck 
were in attendance and insisted the award should 
be accepted by Michael Dougliss who has been the 
caretaker at this beautiful cemetery for the past 22 
years. 

 
 

14 Dec: “Wreaths Across America”. The Seattle Chapter participated at the Seattle Lakeview Cemetery.  
Those present were: Richard Swymeler, Neil Vernon, N Allen Vernon, 

James Blanton, Christian Ferrin, Craig Lawson, Nick Riechert. 

 
Chapter members 
placing wreaths. 

 
 
 

WA SSAR President Craig Lawson, 
provided commentary. 
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================================= Southern Region ============================== 
 
 
12 Oct: Jerry Bordelon, of Alexander Hamilton Chapter, received a certificate of appreciation from 
the Seattle SAR Chapter, for his presentation on the “Louisiana and the American Revolution”. 
 
 
 

 
14 Oct: Honor Flight returns.  The WA SAR & DAR were at SeaTac Air Port, to 
meet and greet some 40 veterans.  Among them were three women veterans: 
Joan (USANC, Vietnam), Dixie Lee (USN, Korea), and Sue Ann (USA, Vietnam). 
The SAR presented each of them with a bouquet of red tulips, and our 
challenge coin, “Tribute to Women Veterans”. 
Bob O’Neal reported “It seemed that the crowd was larger and cheering more 
vocal and sustained than usual, as the many war veterans of WWII, Korea and 
Vietnam passed through the corridor of Flags and crossed swords to be 
welcomed into the Arrivals Hall”.  Pictured at right, Art Dolan, Conor Ferrin, 
Pam Gassman, Christian Ferrin., and Bob O’Neal. 

 
9 Nov: Veteran’s Day Parade in Auburn.  We had a great turnout for this great event. 22 members from 4 chapters. 

 
AH Chapter: Dick Motz, Jerry Bordelon, Claude Asher, 
Viren Lemmer, Michael Moore, Jan Lemmer, Dennis 

Case, Skip Stephan and Harold Steenbergen 
GW Chapter: Mike Hutchins and Bruce Bock 

JPJ Chapter: Fred Gilbert, Mick Hersey, Conrad Plyer, 
David Irons, Perry Taylor, and Noah Chase.  
Sea Chapter: Neil Vernon, Jim Blanton, Robert Korn, 
Stephen Clayton, and Christopher Clayton 
The DAR/CAR also had a good turnout.  
 
 
 

 
 
Included in the DAR were Fife & Drum members Stephanie 
Conroy, Terry Barker, Alonde Droege, and Melonie Liening. 

 
 
 
 
For an excerpt from the parade (KOMO 4 Live Feed) click here 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://cg.wasar-ah.org/Auburn_Parade(SAR).mp4
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11 Nov: Veterans Day. Our Color Guard was 
honored to post the colors at the Vietnam 
Veterans Commemoration at The Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial Wall located at the State 
Capital in Olympia.  After the Colors were 
posted, every name on the wall was read by DAR 
members.  Pins were provided to the deceased 
Vietnam Veterans Spouse and to Vietnam era 
veterans that were present. 

 
 
CG Members were: Dick Motz, Jerry Bordelon, Mike Moore, Joe 
Coorough, Jan Lemmer and lee Thomasson. 
Our two fifers were: Stephanie Conroy, Terry Barker, both DAR 
from the Susan Woodin Chapter, Woodinville. 
 
The DAR Flag was carried by Jeanne Pittenger of the 
Sacajawea Chapter DAR 
 
 
 

 
14 Dec: “Wreaths Across America”.  Camp Lewis Cemetery, Joint Base Lewis Lewis/McCord 2019. 
Hundreds of patriots braved the cold rain at Fort Lewis to 
honor our fallen warriors.  Local chapters of the SAR & 
DAR attended, and were represented by the SAR/DAR Fife 
& Drum Corps and the Alexander Hamilton chapter Color 
Guard in full 1776 uniform. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
AH Chapter members were: Art Dolan, Bob O’Neal, Darren Nelson, 
Dick Motz, Jan Lemmer (F&D), Jerry Bordelon, Mike Bendickson (F&D), 
Mike More, Skip Stephen (F&D), and Viren Lemmer (F&D). 
Non-SAR F&D members were, Alonde Droege and Jeannine Stephan, 
 

The ROTC unit from PLU presented the Colors. 

 

         Service branch wreaths were laid by appropriate representatives. 
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================================= Eastern Region ============================== 

8 Oct: Stan Wills and Dale Ryan along with several hundred friends & family welcomed back 95 
Veterans returning on the “Inland Northwest Honor Flight”. Inland 
has been doing this for 10 years and it never gets old. So far, in the 
last 10 years they have sent 2000 Veterans back to Washington DC to 
see the Memorials built in their honor. The cost is about $1000 per 
veteran. That totals to 2 million dollars they have raised to date.  
Inland has enough money to continue for two more years and they 
continue to raise funds. They hope is that this will continue for a long 
time to come. 
 

This flight consisted of 7 WWII, 18 Korean, and 70 Viet Nam Vets.  This included four women vets.  If you are a Veteran, 
combat or not, sign up, you earned it. 

 

17 & 29 Oct: New Citizens Ceremony. Stan Wills presented pins to 29 new 
citizens from 18 countries on 17 Oct and 28 new citizens from 16 new 
countries on 29 Oct. Both ceremonies were held at the Federal Courthouse in 
Spokane. 

 
 
 
 

24 Oct: The SAR, DAR, and Home Depot worked to create a new WW1 Memorial dedicated to men who fought in WW1. 
This Memorial is located 
on the Corner of Argonne 
and Empire in Spokane 
Valley. Argonne street was 
named for the Battle in 
the Argonne Forest in 
WW1.  Our funding goal 
has now been met and we 
will soon complete the 
project with the addition 
of an Eagle, Flag Pole and 
the original WW1 plaque 
from 1922. 
 

Stan Wills is seen here with shovel in hand. 
The plaque was restored by fellow SAR JPJ member Mick Hersey. 

 
7 Nov: Stan Wills and DAR member Rae Anne Victor, presented certificates at West Valley High 

School for their essay entries and presented two teachers for their part in helping raise 
money for the Argonne Bridge WW1 Memorial.  
 
 

 
8 Nov: Stan Wills presented Aunesty Whitright with a certificate and check for her essay on 
what Veterans Day means to her. In the picture left to right is Aunesty’s mother, Aunesty, 
Stan, DAR Rae Anne Victor and Aunesty’s teacher. Presentation was held on November 8th 
at Orchard Center Elementary School, Spokane Valley, WA.  
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8 Nov: Kelly & Karen Schultz and Mike England spoke to different classes at Kennewick High School about our military 
experiences.  It was a great experience.  There were some 22 veterans who spoke, including a WWII veteran and current 
active duty soldiers.  The JROTC cadets were paired up with the speakers and made good hosts. 

9 Nov: John Tipton spoke to different classes in Yakima at West Valley High School.   

9 Nov: Veterans Day Parade, W. Richland, WA. The Mid-Columbia SAR Chapter was joined by the Kennewick, Columbia 
River DAR Chapters, and the Children of the Revolution for the West Richland Veterans Day Parade. 

`  

 

11 Nov: On the 100th anniversary of Armistice Day - at the 11th hour on the 11th day 
of the 11th month, a new memorial was dedicated to the men from Spokane who 
died in WWI. This undertaking was led by the Jonas Babcock Chapter of the DAR, and 
supported by Spokane Chapter #1 of the SAR.  Stan Wills was on hand for the 
ceremony. 
 
 

21 Nov: Stan Wills presented a Flag Program for 52 members of the Spokane 
Valley Assembly Church prime-timers (Senior citizens). It was part of their salute to Veterans 
Program. 
 
 
 

16 Dec: “Wreaths Across America”.  The Mid-Columbia Chapter participated at Sunset Memorial Gardens in Richland. 
Laura Nunnelee, DAR Regent of the Columbia River Chapter, 
opened the ceremonies. The Civil Air Patrol posted flags and the 
CAR provided cookies.  Wreaths were hung for each of the Military 
Branches. 
Larry Flint and Laura gave the closing remarks and proceeded to 
lay wreaths on veteran’s graves. The group then traveled to the 
Richland Resthaven Cemetery to lay three additional wreaths on 1) 
Civil War Veteran, William Hadden Johnston, 2) on a memorial for 
a World War II veteran, killed while a Japanese Prisoner of War, 3) a memorial for four WWI veterans killed in France. 
 

Members of the group 
were: Richard Roddy, 
Randal Roach, Larry 
Flint, John Tipton, Conn 
Clark, Lawrence Clay, 
Arthur Broady, Brian 
Smith and pending 
member Brian 
McReynolds and 
daughter 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Group picture taken with the new Americas 1st Veterans banner. 
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================================= Western Region ============================== 
11 Nov: The JPJ Chapter attended the Kitsap County Veterans Day event.  The 
event was held at the Kitsap Sun Pavilion, Kitsap County Fairgrounds starting at 
9:00 am. US Navy Captain Alan Schrader, Chief of Staff, Navy Region Northwest 
welcomed all veterans to this special event. County Commissioner Robert 
Gelder welcome all dignitaries that included our US Congressman, Naval 
Commanders and Coast Guard Commanders as well as county public officials. 
 
The Sons of the 
American Revolution 
represented the 1st 
American Veterans 
with a display booth. 

The JPJ SAR members were: (l to r) Doug 
Nelson, Mick Hearsay, Perry Taylor, Fred 
Gilbert (CG Captain), and Conrad Plyler. 

20 Nov: Presentation at Bethany Lutheran School in Port Orchard about the 1st American Veterans. 

14 Dec: Wreaths Across America Kitsap County 
Mick Hersey was the MC and Wreaths Across America ceremony coordinator for 5 Cemeteries in the Bremerton area. 
First at Ivy Green Cemetery Bremerton (08:45am), Naval Base Kitsap Honors detail will present colors, Doug Nelson will lead 
the event with the Pledge of Allegiance, Service Wreaths will be presented by Navy Captain Conrad Plyler, Air Force 
Lieutenant Colonel Fred Gilbert, and Marine Gunny Sargent Paul Clifton.  Assisting are CW2 Perry Taylor and Noah Chase. 
A 103-year-old WWII Army Veteran placed the first Service 
Wreath. 
The MIA/POW wreath was placed by George Washington and 
Captain Dianna Wolfson, Commanding Officer PSNS, also the 
Guest Speaker. 
Honors Detail will perform the Rifle Salute and Navy Band 
Northwest Bugler will play TAPS.  
Later that same day, a total of 158 wreaths will be placed at 
the following cemeteries in Port Orchard: Colby (3), Sedgwick 
(47), Fraloa (74), Bethel (34) 

 
 
 
US Air Force Ceremonial Wreath is 
placed by Colonel Fred Gilbert and 
A1C Pope from JBLM at Ivy Green 
Cemetery Bremerton Tomb of the 
Unknowns in honor of the Air Force 
Veterans 

103-year-old WWII veteran, Vern Frykolm Sr. 
salutes the colors as they pass, honor and 
respect at its finest!  

Vern Frykolm Sr, and son Vern 
Frykholm Jr (George Washington) 
along with David Irons, standing 
at the tomb of the unknown 
Soldier at the Ivy Green Cemetery 
Bremerton. 
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Art Auction Sponsored By Ken Roberts 
I have following art prints available for auction.  Please contact me via E-mail.  

Framed print of Pan American Clipper 1935-1941 in color. 
Print is 9 x 11” Frame is 12 x 14” 
 
Suggested price is $40. Any amount sold for over $25 will be 
donated to Alexander Hamilton Chapter. 

 
 

Framed print of Pan American Clipper 1935-1941 in black and white. 
Print is 9 x 11” Frame is 12 x 14” 
 
Suggested price is $25.  Any amount over $15 will be donated to 
Alexander Hamilton Chapter. 

 
 

Authorized Collectors NRA print of Past NRA President Charleton 
Heston "From My Cold Dead Hands”. On the back is COA from the artist, 
Robert Stephen Simon.  I also have an additional copy without the COA. 
Print is 11 x 13" in size and frame is 16 x 19 “. 
 
Suggested price is $75. Any amount paid over $50 for either of these 
prints will be donated to the Alexander Hamilton Chapter 

 
 

Authorized Collectors Print of President Ronald Reagan who quoted " We will never 
disarm any American who seeks to protect his or her family from fear and harm."  
Printed on museum quality acid free paper.  Comes with COA from Robert Stephen 
Simon who signed the print in 2004 
 
Suggested Price $100.  Any amount over $50 will be donated to Alexander Hamilton 
Chapter. 

 
 

Rare Print of General Chenault and Flying Tigers from WWII – China. 
Print is approximately 11 x 13” frame is 16 x 19" 
 
Suggested price is $125. Any amount over $75 will be donated to 
Alexander Hamilton Chapter. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Kenneth Roberts. Please contact me via E-mail. 
 

mailto:robertsresearch@msn.com
mailto:robertsresearch@msn.com
mailto:robertsresearch@msn.com
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From The Editor 
The Washington Trail publication schedule: 
I would like to include news from the chapters.  I have added a section to the NL that is for articles to 
be submitted by the Chapters.  These articles must be ready to publish and only need the formatting 
required to fit into the NL.  I will use the same process that National does with their NL and publish 
one (1) chapter article in each issue.  This is not a mandatory submission. It is entirely up to the 
chapter if they want to submit an article.  If your chapter has a newsletter or Facebook page, I have 
posted a link to them under your chapter heading. 

Format Requirements: Each article must be in Word format (text only) with any related photos to be in JPG or PNG format.  
Formatting of the article is not required as I must reformat it to fit the newsletter. 

One member from each chapter should be selected to produce & submit the “Chapter Article” to me (via E-Mail) in 
accordance with the publication deadlines (below).  Please let me know who has been selected to produce the chapter 
articles  

Publication Schedule: Publish four times a year (after each BOD meeting). 
Edition BOD Period covered Deadline Published on 

Winter (1st Qtr) Jan 1 Jan to 31 Mar No later than 20 Mar 31 Mar +/- 

Spring (2nd Qtr) Apr 1 Apr to 30 Jun No later than 20 Jun  30 June +/- 

Summer (3rd Qtr) Jul 1 Jul to 30 Sep No later than 20 Sep 30 Sep +/- 

Fall (4th Qtr) Oct 1 Oct to 31 Dec No later than 20 Dec 31 Dec +/- 

All contributions should be submitted no later than the 20th day of the last month of the edition quarter. 

Worth Repeating - Security Risk!!! 
Because of what I do with the SAR, I receive a lot of E-Mail messages. All too often they 

are from someone that has used a distribution list and placed it in the  TO: Box  when 

they sent the message.  This causes all the Address in the distribution list to be displayed 
on the incoming message. Not a good idea. 
A better way to address a message if sending to more than 3 or 4 people (distribution 

list) is to put the distribution list in the  BCC: Box . This will prevent the display of 

confidential addresses to display if the message is forwarded on to someone outside 
of the SAR.  The Editor 

Military 
Humor 

   
Military Humor is highlights from the Facebook group by the same name. 

Battles of the Revolutionary War and War of 1812: 
2-Sided Map is available from the National Geographic 
Society. 
Link to order ($15.99). 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dm-sar@comcast.net
https://www.facebook.com/groups/210584035788129/
https://shop.nationalgeographic.com/products/battles-of-the-revolutionary-war-and-war-of-1812-2-sided-folded-map
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Uniforms & other items Wanted/For Sale 
Wanted: 

Item Size Contact Note 

    

    

    

For Sale: 
Item Size Cost Contact Notes 

German Lederhosen & Suspenders 40 $300.00 Dick Motz Original cost $710.00. Photo on request 

Samsung HD TV Wall mount 40” Free Dick Motz Model LNT4042HX 

Samsung HD TV Table stand 52” Free Dick Motz Model LNT5265HX 

Sony Blue-ray Player  Free Dick Motz Model BDP-S1100 

Sony Audio Video Receiver   Free Dick Motz Model STR-DG720 

     

     

If you have anything, you want or have for sale, please send information to the Newsletter Editor  

Reminders for 2020/2021 
2020 Washington State SAR Annual Meeting: 
The annual WA State Society meeting will be held 3 & 4 April in Yakima, WA. Please mark your calendar now, and look for 
registration information later. We will be raffling a reproduction of a 1777 French Charleville flintlock pistol! 

2021 National SAR Congress 
The annual National Congress meeting will be held July 7th thru the 15th.  The location will be in Renton at the Hyatt 
Regency Lake Washington At Seattle's Southport, 1053 Lake Washington Blvd North. 
 

 

mailto:DM-SAR@comcast.net
mailto:DM-SAR@comcast.net
https://www.samsung.com/us/support/owners/product/2007-lcd-tv-txx42-series/
mailto:DM-SAR@comcast.net
https://www.samsung.com/us/support/owners/product/2007-lcd-tv-txx65-series/
mailto:DM-SAR@comcast.net
mailto:DM-SAR@comcast.net
mailto:DM-SAR@comcast.net
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2020 Washington State SAR Conference—Registration 
Download Form 

Compatriot Name: ________________________ Guest: ____________________________ DAR ______  

Chapter: __________________________ Office: _________________________ Ladies Auxiliary _____  

Are you staying at the Red Lion Hotel? Thursday ____ Friday ____ Saturday ____  

First time attending a State Conference: _____ E-Mail: ____________________________________  

 

Friday Dinner, April 3rd:  

House Pasta (Vegetarian) ............................................ How Many ___ at $25.00 each = $ _______ 

Chicken Cordon Bleu .................................................. How Many ___ at $36.00 each = $ _______ 

Char-Grilled Top Sirloin Steak .................................... How Many ___ at $43.00 each = $ _______ 

Saturday Lunch, April 4th:  

Mexican Fiesta Buffet .................................................. How Many ___ at $25.00 each = $ _______ 

Saturday Dinner, April 4th:  

Mustard Crusted Pork Loin .......................................... How Many ___ at $31.00 each = $ _______ 

Rosemary Crusted Prime Rib ...................................... How Many ___ at $35.00 each = $ _______ 

Medley of Roasted Vegetables (Vegetarian) ............... How Many ___ at $25.00 each = $ _______ 

TOTAL for Meals ....................................................................................................  ** $ _______ 

MEETING FEE: There is NO Registration fee:  

Minuteman Donation: $ 200.00 (or more) ...................................................................... $ _______ 

Patriot Donation: $ 100.00 .............................................................................................. $ _______ 

Patron Donation: $ 50.00 ................................................................................................ $ _______ 

1777 Charleville Pistol, Raffle ......................................... How Many ___ at $5.00 each = $ _______ 

TOTAL: Donations & Raffle .................................................................................... ** $ _______ 

GRAND TOTAL of ** Lines: Check payable to “WASAR” .................................. $ ________. 

 

Please print this page and Mail no later than 30 Mar 2020 to: 

Charles V. Waid  

21015 Springhaven Way  

Bonney Lake, WA 98391  

NO HOST BAR both nights at 5:30 p.m. with dinner at 6:30 p.m.  

* Special meal requests need to be made to Charles Waid not later than 30 March 2020  

Questions: cbwaid@comcast.net or 253-862-6557  

 

Reservations: Red Lions Hotel Yakima Center, 607 E. Yakima Ave.  

Room rate is: $110 per night which includes Breakfast  

Phone: 509-248-5900 Ex 0 Use code - SAR 

https://cg.wasar-ah.org/WA_St_SAR_Conf_2020.pdf

